












LEGAL DESCRIPTION 
 
SPRINGBROOK  SQUARE  LOT  9 
 
LOT 9 IN SPRINGBROOK SQUARE, BEING A RESUBDIVISION OF LOTS 1-8 
(INCLUSIVE) IN GIASE CENTER - PHASE II, IN THE SOUTHWEST QUARTER 
OF SECTION 34, TOWNSHIP 38 NORTH, RANGE 9 EAST OF THE THIRD 
PRINCIPAL MERIDIAN, ACCORDING TO THE PLAT THEREOF RECORDED 
JANUARY 24, 2007 AS DOCUMENT R2007-015108, IN DUPAGE COUNTY 
ILLINOIS. 
 
 
PIN#:   07-34-300-036 
 
ADDRESS: 1932 SPRINGBROOK SQUARE DRIVE 
 



EXHIBIT 1:   Section 6-3-8:2 Standards for Granting or Amending a Conditional Use 
 
1. The establishment, maintenance or operation of the conditional use will not be 

detrimental to, or endanger the public health, safety and general welfare. 
 

The proposed major change to the Planned Unit Development (PUD) for 
Springbrook Square Lot 9 will not be detrimental to, or endanger the public 
health, safety and general welfare.  The development is designed to be high 
quality consistent with the overall character of the Springbrook Square 
Subdivision and additionally provides a use that meets market demands.  The 
proposed development shall be complementary to the other uses within the overall 
Springbrook Square development, such as office, by providing daycare services 
for employees within the development. 
 

2. The conditional use will not be injurious to the use and enjoyment of other 
property in the immediate area for the purposes already permitted, nor 
substantially diminish and impair property values within the neighborhood. 

 
The major change to the PUD for Lot 9 of Springbrook Square shall not be 
injurious to the use and enjoyment of other properties in the overall subdivision or 
adjacent residential areas.  It shall not substantially diminish and impair property 
values within the neighborhood.  The proposed development that is consistent 
with the overall Springbrook Square Subdivision and will maintain adjacent 
property values while providing a use that is compatible with the uses in the 
overall subdivision and nearby residential uses. 
 

3. The establishment of the conditional use will not impede the normal and orderly 
development and improvement of the adjacent property for uses permitted in the 
district. 
 
The proposed development shall be constructed in a manner that is consistent with 
the original PUD and shall meet current City of Naperville ordinances.  Therefore, 
the establishment of the conditional use shall not impede the normal and orderly 
development and improvement of the remaining vacant lots within the overall 
Springbrook Square Subdivision. 
 

4. The establishment of the conditional use is not in conflict with the adopted 
comprehensive master plan. 

 
The establishment of the conditional use is not in conflict with the adopted 
comprehensive master plan; specifically the Southwest Community Area Plan.  
The proposed major change to the PUD provides another compatible land use for 
the overall Springbrook Square Subdivision, which is designed as a pedestrian-
friendly commercial development as recommended by the City’s comprehensive 
plan.  The overall development provides pedestrian connections between 
buildings, four sided architectural buildings, usable amenities such as courtyards, 



and open plazas, and unifying architectural design elements throughout the 
overall development. 
 
 



EXHIBIT 2:   Section 6-4-7:1 Standards for Granting or Amending a Planned Unit 
Development 

 
1. The design of the Planned Unit Development presents an innovative and creative 

approach to the development of land and living environments. 
 

The overall Springbrook Square Planned Unit Development (PUD) presented an 
innovative and creative approach to commercial land development by allowing 
multiple uses within the PUD that were interconnect with an extensive amount of 
pathways and walkways.  The development was designed to allow for employees 
of specific uses to walk and utilize retail, restaurant, and other service oriented 
uses within the development.  Each lot was to maintain a specific amount of open 
space in order to accommodate the overall approved open space for the entire 
PUD.  The proposed major change to Lot 9 still maintains the core aspect of the 
approved PUD while asking to change the use from office/medical office to a 
daycare facility/preschool due to market demands.   
 

2. The Planned Unit Development meets the requirements and standards of the 
Planned Unit Development Regulations. 

 
The amendment to the Planned Unit Development is consistent with the 
requirements and standards of the existing Planned Unit Development Ordinance.  
The proposed amendment meets the design criteria by meeting the underlying B2 
zoning bulk regulations.  The proposed amendment for Lot 9 also increases the 
open area from 9,836 s.f. (from the approved PUD) to 12,570 s.f.  The 
amendment provides 4,385 s.f. of pathways / walkways that connect the proposed 
building to the overall Springbrook Square Development and its common open 
space and site amenities such as a stormwater management area with passive 
recreation. 
 

3. The physical design of the planned unit development efficiently utilizes the land 
and adequately provides for transportation and public facilities while preserving 
the natural features of the site. 
 
The proposed amendment to the Planned Unit Development for Lot 9 provides 
pedestrian and vehicle connectivity within the overall Springbrook Square PUD 
with pedestrian connections and vehicle cross access easements while maintaining 
the natural drainage patterns on the site that were incorporated in the original 
design of the Springbrook Square PUD. 
 

4. Open space, outdoor common area and recreational facilities are provided. 
 

The proposed amendment also increases the open area of Lot 9 from 9,836 s.f. 
(from the approved PUD) to 12,570 s.f.  The amendment provides 4,384 s.f. of 
pathways/walkways that connect the proposed building to the overall Springbrook 



Square Development and its open space and site amenities such as a stormwater 
management area with passive recreation. 
 

5. The modifications in design standards from the subdivision control regulations, 
and the waivers in bulk regulations from the zoning regulations fulfill the intern 
of those regulations. 

 
The proposed major change to the approved PUD for Lot 9 is not requesting any 
modifications to the City’s design standards within the subdivision control and 
zoning regulations. 
 

6. The planned unit development is compatible with the adjacent properties and 
nearby land uses. 

 
The proposed daycare/preschool use is compatible with the adjacent office, retail, 
restaurant, daycare and nearby residential uses.  The location of Springbrook 
Square PUD is ideal for this type of use with the nearby residential areas. 
 

7. The planned unit development fulfills the objectives of the comprehensive plan 
and planning policies of the City. 
 
The proposed development on Lot 9 meets the objectives of the comprehensive 
plan within this area.  The future land use plan identifies the Springbrook Square 
Subdivision as mixed use commercial retail/office.  The proposed amendment 
changes the use from office on this particular site to a daycare/preschool facility.  
Lot 9 has been platted and zoned B2 PUD since 2006 and has not been developed 
until this time.  The petitioner is requesting a change in use from office to a day 
care/preschool based on market demand. 




